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MEMORANDUM 
Date:
May 24, 2016
To:
Marco A. Salvino, Sr., Mayor


Albert C. Jones, Vice Mayor


Chickie Brandimarte, Commissioner

Bobbie H. Grace, Commissioner

Paul Fetscher, Sr., Commissioner
CC:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

Louise Stilson, City Clerk

Marc LaFerrier, Director of Community Development

From:
Thomas J. Ansbro, City Attorney

Subject:
P.A.C.E. Program (“Property Assessed Clean Energy” Building Improvements)


Florida Green Finance Authority Interlocal Agreement Revision

______________________________________________________________________________

In November 2015, the City executed a “First Amended and Restated Interlocal Agreement”, to allow City residents and businesses to participate in the Florida Green Energy works Program administered by the “Florida Green Energy Authority”. The program allows for the purchase of solar panels, hurricane glass installations and similar energy saving devices, which can be repaid over an extended period of time on one’s property tax bill. Prior to this, the Authority sought to validate bonds in court proceedings to provide for funding of energy retrofits and improvements that property owners could undertake. That bond validation was appealed to the Florida Supreme Court, and the appeal was upheld in favor of the bond issuance. This created an approximately eighteen (18) month delay in the launch of the program.
Due to statewide growth of the presence of Florida Green Finance Authority, the interlocal agreement creating the Authority has necessarily required specific revisions (to the program name, its Board of Supervisors’ composition and appointment, quorum requirement and program administration). 
The Board of Supervisors of the Authority has approved such amendments to the interlocal agreement, and has asked that they be brought back to the originating parties for adoption. These changes are contained in the Second Amended and Restated Interlocal Agreement. 
The execution  of the Second Amended and Restated Interlocal Agreement by the City serves the best interests of the  City’s residents and businesses, allowing for the program to finally “roll out” this summer. Adoption of a Resolution authorizing City officials to sign the Amended Agreement is recommended.
TJA/law

Attachment:
Email to Robert Baldwin dated May 4, 2016



Letter to Robert Baldwin dated May 4, 2016



Second Amended Agreement and Restated Interlocal Agreement 



 Forming the Florida Green Finance Authority

